
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
DDS TRANSMITTAL # 23-10 

  

TO:  All Developmental Disabilities Administration (“DDA”) Providers, Community 

Members, and Network Partners  

FROM:    Crystal Thomas, Program Manager, State Office of Policy, Planning, and Innovation   

DATE:      July 20, 2023 

RE:        Revised ICF-IID Level of Care Determination Policy  

  

  

Effective July 17, 2023, DDS releases its revised ICF-IID Level of Care Determination Policy 

(2023-DDA-POL002).  The Policy and Procedure are applicable to all DDS employees 

responsible for activities associated with the receipt and processing of applications for DDA 

services and supports and to all employees responsible for activities necessary to determine or 

redetermine an applicant’s eligibility to receive DDA services and supports.  

  

These revisions implement, and align the agency’s policy with, the “Developmental Disability 

Eligibility Reform Amendment Act of 2022,” which expanded eligibility for DDA services to 

people with developmental, but not intellectual, disabilities. The attached policy is available 

online at ICF-IID Level of Care Determination Policy 

  

If you have any questions about this policy or procedure please contact Robin Exton, Program 

Manager, Service Coordination and Planning Division, at (202) 730-1559 or 

Robin.Exton@dc.gov.   

  

  

Attachments:  

DDA ICF-IID Level of Care Determination Policy  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://dds.dc.gov/sites/default/files/dc/sites/dds/publication/attachments/ICF-IID%20Level%20of%20Care%20Determination%20Policy%20-%20Signed.pdf
mailto:Robin.Exton@dc.gov


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


